
Channel Soundings
				            Term 4 - 15 November 2018

FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL

Tomorrow we will celebrate the valuable 
contribution our volunteers make in our school 
community. Our assembly will include items of 
thanks by the students, followed by  coffee and a 
scrumptious morning tea. 

The official definition of volunteering is “time 
willingly given for the common good and 
without financial gain”.  What does this look like 
at Channel? 

We have many parents and grandparents who 
willingly donate their time to contribute to the 
common good for Channel. We thank you for 
partnering with us to see our vision to provide 
highest quality Christ – Centred education 
come to fruition. Our volunteers assist and even 
organise a variety of activities such as community 
events that allow families to feel they have a place 
they belong to. 

Many parents and grandparents also come to 
work with individual students who benefit from 
extra support in many areas of their development. 
Without the passion and willingness of our 
volunteers many things would not happen.

THANK YOU 

Margaret Louw
Acting Principal

SNAKE ALERT

As we get closer to summer the local reptile 
population will continue to become more active 
– and may cross paths with humans. 

Although an unintended encounter with a snake 
is unlikely, the outcome could be serious. 

We therefore have informed staff and students to 
be aware and to stay vigilant. 

If a snake is spotted on the property, we will 
contact Reptile Rescue who will come and remove 
it. Students will be directed to move inside as a 
precaution. 

EVENTS COMING UP    

   *   Thank You Assembly - 16 November 

   *   Huon Show - 17 November  

   *   Musical Evening - 22 November

   *   Triathlon - 23 November  

   *   Bike Week - 26 November 

All term dates can be found on the web page 
calender.

OLIEBOLLEN AT THE HUON SHOW

We will be selling Oliebollen at the Huon Show 
again this Saturday.  Come along and support our 
school by buying some yummy hot Oliebollen.

BIKE WEEK

Bring your bike and well fitting helmet to School 
on Monday 26 November.  Bikes are to be in 
good working order; check tyres, brakes and seat 
height before they are dropped off.

LIBRARY

Want an evening of humour, company, nostalgia, 
and productivity?

Come and cover books at the library.

We’re watching the Princess Bride, covering 
books, and having Chocolate Thickshakes!

Thursday 6th of December 7pm at the Library.



UNIFORM SHOP ORDERS

If you would like to order uniform for 2019 please 
return your order form to the School Office no 
later than 3:00pm on Friday 14th December 
2018. 

Orders will be filled and be available for collection 
and purchase on the dates listed below. 

Wednesday 19th December 2018
 09:30am to 10:30pm or 2:45pm to 3:30pm

or

Friday 1st February 2019 – 9:00am to 11:00am.

WORLD VISION SPONSOR CHILD

As a school we sponsor a child through World 
Vision.  His name is Anderson Kioko Ndumi. 

Every Friday morning in assembly our students 
have an opportunity to make a donation to help 
support Anderson and his family.  

Please encourage your child to think about what 
they have and what they can help give to support 
Anderson in Kenya Africa.

FRIDAY’S ASSEMBLY

On Friday 9th Mrs Lynch led us in a thoughtful 
and informative Rememberance Day assembly.
Later in the day, students had a presentation 
from Bush to Beach explaining the importance 
of water safety

  PRAYER POINTS

	 Thankful for the new addition to the Rowcroft family – Odette is a little sister for Emilie and 
Marcel.

Our sponsor child, Anderson Kioko Ndumi from Kenya.


